
Bulletin #369   Fresno Branch No. 159    Vol. XXXI No 6 

The Chanticleer  

LUNCH: Date     June 8,, 2023 

 Place :  Pardini’s 

 2257 W. Shaw Ave.           Social Hour 11:00 AM  
            Luncheon: 12 Noon  

           $20 per person  
   New 159 website - www.branch159.sirinc2.org  

   Program :     

                                Activities Calendar for  JUNE 

Date           Event          Contact 
  JUNE 5-12-19-26          Whitmer’s Warriors Golf       Brian Nickolson
 JUNE 1-7-15-22-29        SIR Golf         Brian Nickolson
 JUNE 14         Dine Out Night       Bruce Corwin  
 JUNE 6-13-20-27           SIRS Bowling    Duke Marshall  
 JUNE 8     SIRs Luncheon    Pete Openshaw 
 JUNE 7-14-21-28           9 Hole Golf         Charlie Barrett  
 JUNE 9-23           Pinochle         Duke Marshall  
 JUNE 14      Cigars     Bob Moore  
 JUNE 8            Book Exchange    Paul Gabrielson 



NOTES FROM THE BIG SIR  
 
 
 

Dedicated to enriching the lives of our members through fun activities, luncheons and events while 
making Friends for Life 
Hello Roosters, and Happy June; 
   I hope everyone is doing well, and enjoying this outstanding weather we’ve been 
blessed with. There has been a great deal of interest for the better part of this 
year, in regards to the issue of inviting women into the SIR’S organization,      
locally and at the state level. SIR State President Dave Gonzales held a town  
meeting last week via zoom which this was a topic of discussion. The result of the 
statewide survey resulted in the membership voting the exclusion of women into 
SIR’s. Going forward, SIR INC will not offer membership to women, so this issue 
has been closed.  
   Having said that, I again need to encourage everyone to turn up all stones and 
bring new potential members to a luncheon. As you’re all aware, inducting new 
members into SIR 159 is our life blood, so please exercise any and all opportunities 
to bring a friend to lunch (it’s free), and let’s increase our numbers.   
   Speaking of lunch, you all should be aware that we return to Pardini’s June 8th, 
for our monthly luncheon. I’m really looking forward to that day, as we did not   
experience the lunch service from Piccadilly, that we had become accustomed to 
from Pardini’s. I hope to see you all at Pardini’s next week. 
 
Be well, 
 
Richard Glover 
Big Sir - Branch 159 
559-286-6250 
golffdog@comcast.net 



NOTES FROM THE LITTLE SIR  
 
 
 
 
From Little Sir, 
Oh my, it’s June already. Nothing but better things to come, I’m sure. 
Warmer weather means more fun playing golf, and at our age fun is the only 
thing on the agenda. 
 
I’m doing my best to recover from this health issue I’ve been dealing with so 
that I can join you all in upcoming tournaments. I can happen to soon for me. 
I regret not being able to spend more time with my good friends but life does 
that at times and I’ve learned to just carry o and with a bit of luck better times 
are ahead. 
 
I’ll see you at the luncheon. 
Steve 

 



SIR Minutes of Branch 159 Executive Committee 
MAY 13, 2023 

   The meeting opened at 10:15 am at the Piccadilly Hotel. BEC officers present 
were Big Sir Richard Glover, Treasurer Bruce Corwin, and Assistant Secretary Brett 
Bayley. Directors present were Pete Openshaw (2023), John Briceno (2023), Mark 
Isonio (2024), and Jerry Brady (2024). Richard Glover proclaimed we had a   
quorum (7 of 12) and opened the meeting. 
   Next, a review of the April, 2023 meeting minutes was conducted. Bruce   
Corwin moved that the minutes be approved, and Brett Bayley seconded the   
motion. The minutes were approved unanimously. 
   Based upon inquiries during the calls to members, we expect 75 attendees at 
our luncheon today. It was also announced that two of our members, Manny 
Muñoz and Carlos Fernandez, had passed away recently. Additionally, our Little 
SIR, Steve Chase, is again hospitalized. Our thoughts and prayers are extended to 
all. 
   It was then announced that our scheduled speaker Ike Purcel suffered an   
injury and would not be able to attend our program today. 
   Next, the Monthly Cash Report (Form 28) was reviewed. Treasurer Bruce   
Corwin reported the financial activities during April 2023 involved several items. The 
general disbursements totaled $421.92 for expenses. The receipts for our April 
luncheon were $2,000. The cash balance at the end of April was $8,642.91. Brett 
Bayley moved that the report be approved and John Briceno seconded the motion. 
The report was approved unanimously. 
   In regard to membership information, Bruce Evans presented the April    
Membership Report. The report showed today will be the 337th meeting of our 
branch. The report also listed two new members who will be inducted today 
(Michael Parker and Rich Morrisey). Their sponsors were Bob Price and Gary   
Lemaster respectively. Brett Bayley moved that the Membership Report be      
approved. Bruce Corwin seconded the motion. There was unanimous approval. 
    

CONTINUE ON PAGE 5 



SIR Minutes of Branch 159 Executive Committee  
MAY 13, 2023 

   The Membership Form 27 was also briefly discussed. The report stated Branch 
159 had 171 members at the end of April 2023. Brett Bayley moved that the report 
be accepted, and Bruce Corwin seconded the motion. The report was approved 
unanimously. 
   The first new business item concerned our return to Pardini’s for our monthly 
meetings. Bruce Corwin confirmed that we would be returning to that venue in June. 
Additionally, the cost per member for the buffet luncheon will return to $20 for the 
balance of 2023. 
   The next new business item was the need for luncheon speakers for the    
balance of this year. Reg Rosander indicated he had a speaker for our July    
meeting. Ellington Smith will be addressing the group about Artificial Intelligence. 
Rich Glover indicated he will be reaching out to Epoch Times editorial staff as well. 
   There was some discussion concerning member recognition. We are presently at 
our full complement of Honorary Life Members and the awarding of Distinguished 
Service Awards is at the discretion of the Branch Executive Committee and Board 
Members. 
   Bruce Corwin also announced that SIR Branches 175 and 179 would be   
merging with SIR Branch 169 effective immediately. This will leave two SIR    
branches in greater Fresno. 
   The final action concerned microphone time at today’s luncheon. It was      
determined that Bruce Corwin, Bruce Evans, Duke Marshall, Brian Nicholson, and 
Fred Martinez wanted to address the group. 
   There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:40 am. 
 
Secretaries Robert Scott and Brett Bayley 

CONTINUE FROM PAGE 4 



JUNE GOLF SCHEDULE 

06/01/23  Thurs.     Belmont CC  251-5078      8:00 AM SG    $68.00 2Man Scramble 

06/07/23  Wed.  Valley Oaks GC  651-1441      8:00 AM SG    $44.00  2Man Alt Shot 

06/15/23   Thurs.   Madera Muni GC   675-3504  8:00 AM SG    $48.00  2ManBB 

06/22/23   Thurs.  Lemoore GC          924-9658      8:00 AM SG    $42.00    4Man Shamble 

06/29/23   Thurs.    Riverside GC        275-5900      8:00 AM SG    $40.00    Chairman’s pick 

WHITMER’S WARRIORS  
Whitmer’s Warriors is a group of people that play golf on Monday. Although it 
is officially a SIR event, it is open to anyone that wants to join us. On any 
given Monday we will have twenty or so players, and there is always room for 
more. I send out an email telling everyone where we will play and what our 
tee time is. If you would like to be added to my email list just email me and 
it will be done.  
Brian Nicholson 

9 HOLE GOLF  

“Hey! Charlie Barrett here to remind you about how very pleasant (and inexpensive) it is to 
stroll (or ride) around nine holes of golf at Airways on a fall morning. It is positively  
charming, satisfying, and wholesomely relaxing (unless you chunk every swing like I do). 
“Join us! The boys moved it up to 9:30 each Wednesday morning of the year, to give us a 
bit more time in the clubhouse. Affordable golf with invaluable wholesomeness, a doable 

Are you interested in a golf outing? 

     Monday, June 12 

     Stockton's Swenston Park GC 

     2 for $59 @ Golf Moose 

     Call Duke Marshall pdq 

     before Monday 5 at 559 304-4439 



Branch 159 Officers, Directors  

2023 BRANCH OFFICERS 

 BIG SIR: Rich Glover    559-286-6250 

LITTLE SIR: Steve Chase       559-252-2600 

 SECRETARY: Robert Scott   559-696-2158 

 ASST.SECRETARY: Brett Bayley 619-507-0357 

 TREASURER: Bruce Corwin     916-934-6161  

ASST.TREASURER: Garry Elliott   559-349-5783 

ASST.TREASURER: Keith Lovgren 559-930-0662 

 2023 BRANCH DIRECTORS 

 Russ Conrad [2023]   559-917-1199  

 Robert Ying (2023)   559-289-4548 

 John Briceno (2023)   559-395-4330  

 Mark Isonio [2024]   559-916-1540 

 Jerry Brady [2024]   559-325-3049 

 Pete Openshaw [2023]  559-674-7211 

2023 BRANCH SUPPORT PERSONEL  

ATTENDANCE : Robert Ying 559-289-
4548 CHAPLIN: Charles Barrett 559-439-
8338  

HISTORIAN: Gary Becker 559-251-7408  

LIBRARIAN: Paul Gabrielson 559-269-2030  

MEMBERSHIP : Bruce Evans 559-271-
2024 MEMBER RELATIONS: Bob Moore 
559-322-6909  

NEWSLETTER: Fred Martinez 559-365-
4123 ROOSTER: Gary Morgan 559-277-
1249  

SUNSHINE: Charles Barrett 559-439-8388  

TELEPHONE CALLERS: Pete Openshaw 
559-674-7211  

WEB MASTER: Gary Morgan 559-277-
1249  

PINOCHLE NEWS 

May has left me with no choice but to suspend play of Pinochle. I have had to put 
pinchole on hold as family matters has diverted my attention as well as assuming the     
duties of Area 19 Golf Chairman. If there is someone in the branch who would like to take 
over step forward and I will give you what I have. 

Duke Marshall 



SIR 159 Monthly Birthday  JUN 
 Nickname  FIRST  LAST  
   Roger  Anthony  
Ken    Kenneth  Chancey  
   Daryl  DeRouchey  
   Richard  Fimbres  
Ron    Ronald  Jones  
   John   Leal  
   Gary   McCrea 
Mike    Michael  Moyle  
   Dale   Samuelian  
   Stanley  Scott  
Bernie   Bernard  Stepanek  
   Mike   Williamson 

SIR 159 Monthly Anniversary List 
JUNE  
Nickname  FIRST  Wife   LAST  
         Mark   Cathy  Anderson  
Johnny  John   Angela Briceno  
  Michael Jane  Cunningham  
Mike    Michael Susie Davis  
Steve    Esteban Hope Hernandez  
  Mark  Sandi Isonio  
Bob   Robert  Betty Knebel  
  Michael  LuAnn Joy Levine  
  Hector   Karyn Leyva  
Bob   Bobby   Doretta Milton  
  Lee   Mi  Moy  
Mike   Michael  Susan Moyle  
  Gary   Barbara Parnell  
  Shane Stephanie Petersen  
  Bill   Darla Scharbach  
Bernie  Bernard Sharon Stepanek  
Ben   Bennett  Paulette Tyson  
Rich   Richard  Mary Zanarini 



NEWS from Your Golfing Community 

        EXTRA!! EXTRA!! 
TODD BOWMAN HAD A HOLE-IN-ONE ON HOLE 4 AT PHEASANT RUN ON 
THURSDAY, MAY 25TH. 
     EXTRA!! EXTRA!! 
THE 32-MAN RON RICH TOURNAMENT WAS WON BY 90 YEAR OLD BOB 
MATTSON. 
   Now moving to less extraordinary news, on Thursday, May 4 we were at   
Riverside for an individual Flighted event. In Flight 1 Mike Moyle won by 1 stroke 
with a net 72 from the white tees. In flight 2 from the shorter tees Brian     
Nicholson won by 3 strokes with a net 68. In Flight 3 Bill DeMarinis won by 2 
strokes with a net 69, and in Flight 4 Jimmy Ely won by 1 stroke with a net 
74. The closest to the pin on hole # 5 was Loren LeBaron at just 9 inches and 
on hole 11 up the hill Javier Rodriguez was closest at 10 feet 2 inches. The low 
gross from the white tees was out-of-towner from Texas, Mark Hoffman, with an 
84 and from the red tees the low gross of 81 was shot by Brian Nicholson. 
   Next on May 10th we were at Airways for a 2ManBB event that was won by 
Bob Price and Brian Nicholson by 5 strokes with a net 55. The closest to the 
pin on hole # 7 was Jeff Shahbazian at 1 foot 1 inch and on hole 15 Jimmy 
Ely was closest at 5 feet 2 inches. The low gross score for the day was 77 by 
Garry Elliott. 
   On May 18th, with the weather more like a tolerable summer day, we were a 
Dragonfly for the SIR 159 Team Scramble Championship with 13 teams compet-
ing. The team of Russ Anderson, Keith Lovgren, Rick Ransom, and Jeff Boatman 
won by 3.4 strokes with a net 47.8 calculated from a gross 61. The closest to 
the pin on hole # 3 was Russ Anderson at 5 feet 5 inches and on hole 12 
Mike Moyle was closest at 5 feet 3 inches. 
   On Thursday May 25th, with the weather returning to an average spring day 
for this time of year, we were at Pheasant Run with 36 golfers for a 4man2BB 
tournament The team of John Volkman, Bruce Corwin, Bob Price, and Bob 
Rathburn won by one stroke with a net score of 120 or 26 under par. The field 
was blown away for the closest to the pin on hole # 4 by Todd Bowman’s 
HOLE-IN-ONE and on hole 17 Dana Hamperzoomian was closest at 4 feet 10 
inches. The low gross score for the day was 78 by both Mike Moyle and Russ 
Anderson. 



TODD BOWMAN’S HOLE IN ONE PICTURES. 



 Golf Flashes From SIR State for Area 19 (NOT Area 51) 
 
   This past month I began a monthly golfing day trip to courses beyond our 
normal range. I am trying to schedule these outings on the third Monday of the 
month. We had a foursome that traveled north to play at the Tracy Golf & 
Country Club, that course that we see along side 580 on the way into the bay 
area.  
   In June on the 12th I am going to Swenson Park Golf Course in Stockton. 
Once again we have available Golf Moose 2 for $59 discount coupons available. 
If you want to go contact me to get on the go list.  
   On July 17 we will go south to Tulare Golf Course but at present no dis-
counts are available. Mark your calendars. 
   Sir State has announced the date & time for the SIR State Team    
Championships. The Event will be at Haggin Oaks Alistair Mackenzie course on 
August 17 or 18. It will be open enrollment on a first come basis and if you 
enter a team you must follow the ABCD state handicap splits. Both the flyer 
and registration forms have been sent out to you. In Branch 159 we had our 
branch championships, If your team is interested make sure you follow the June 
1 index and submit tour application directly to Mark Stuart the SIR Golf Chair. 
   Also announced at the State level Sir Branch 116, will be hosting what use 
to be the “Summer in Reno” event from years past. It will be a 2 round event 
with 3 night stay from September 5 thru September 8, all arrainged and man-
aged by Br. 116. Again the flyer and registration form have been sent to you. 
   Finally our Region 2 Qualifier for the SIR STATE Individual Championships 
has been arranged by our region 2 chair Butch Evans and that information has 
been sent to you also. Since Region 2 covers a vast part of Eastern/Central 
California, from Lake Tahoe to Bakersfield, Butch has been moving that qualifier 
around and this year has us going to Micke Grove Golf Coures in Lodi, CA on 
Aug 2 at 9 AM. Once again Instructions and procedures have been sent to 
you. 
Duke Marshall 
Area 19 Chair 



BOWLING NEWS FOR SIRS 
From the Lanes in May. 
   We are currently bowling on Tuesday starting at 1:00 PM. We would love to 
see a few of our past bowlers like, Rich Lewis, Dana Hamparzoomian, Dan Pitta, 
and Dale Samuelian back out on the lanes with us. Of course, all you new SIRs 
are welcome to come out and join us in some fun. Several have told me they 
are interested.  
   Plan to arrive by 12:45 for warm up time and to get set up. The cost is $15 
for the 3 games which I collect and pay the house. There is some loose change 
which goes into a small pot and at the last session of the month the bowlers 
with the High Scratch(HSS) & High Handicap Series(HHS) and High game(HSG) 
and high handicap game(HHG) will split the monthly pot. We are rolling now.  
   Everyone can check up on us by visiting the bowling page of Sir 159’s   
website. Below is a short table of who had the best scores in May. When   
bowling we roll scratch games and a series, 3 games total. There is also a   
handicapping category for each of us. We use the difference between one’s    
average and 240. We use 240 because that is what the Sir State Bowling    
organization is using.  
   Nothing like a little friendly competition between friends. We invite any and all 
SIR members to come join us – Tuesday, afternoons, @1 PM at Bowlero Lanes 
(formerly Sierra Lanes) at the corner of Blackstone & Sierra. Anyone interested, 
please contact Duke Marshall @ 447-5388 or just show up and we will get you 
started. Hope to see you there. 
Duke Marshall 
 

BOWLING SCORES FOR May 

 DATE    NAME     SCORE 

 05/30/23     High Scratch Series   Reg Salsman 665/244 

     High Scratch Game   Ed Beier 237 

         High Handicap Series   Duke Marshall 706  

     High Handicap Game   Daryl Derouchey 239 



BOWLING SCORES FOR May 

 DATE    NAME     SCORE 

 05/02/23     High Scratch Series   Hector Leyva 591/224 

     High Scratch Game   Ed Beier 189 

         High Handicap Series   Duke Marshall 655  

     High Handicap Game   Tom Simpson 220 

 05/09/23     High Scratch Series   Hector Leyva 572  

         High Scratch Game   Daryl Derouchey 224  

             High Handicap Series   Duke Marshall 750  

     High Handicap Game   Karyn Leyva 252 

 05/16/23          High Scratch Series   Alan Barton 530/204 

     High Scratch Game   Daryl Derouchey 182 

          Duke Marshall  182 

     High Handicap Series   Duke Marshall  711  

     High Handicap Game   Daryl Derouchey 245 

 05/23/23     High Scratch Series   Ed Beier 189 

     High Scratch Game   Jim Link 224 

     High Handicap Series   Daryl Derouchey 716 

      High Handicap Game   Alan Barton 235 

 
     



 













Over the weekend I received emails and calls from some of you pointing out 
that the date on the registration form was different than on the announcement 
flyer. Jim, Rick, Connor and other's thanks for catching the error. The dates on 
the registration form were incorrect. The correct dates are thursday 8/17 and 
friday 8/18 as stated on the announcement flyer. Below is a link to our State 
Golf website which contains a registration form for the event with correct dates. 
Feel free to visit our website at www.sirgolf.org to catchup on our latest infor-
mation.  






